
FPP Change Form 
 
Change Request Number:  10TDA006 
Date: February 5th , 2010 
Proposed by: David Benner, FPC 
Location of Change-  TDA 2.1.1, General: The COE should ensure that this paragraph is 
inserted at all projects in the FPP. 
 
Current Language: 
 2.1.1. Research, non-routine maintenance, other fish related activities, and construction 
activities will not be conducted within 100' of any fishway entrance or exit, or within 50' 
of any other part of the adult fishway, or directly in, above, or adjacent to any fishway, 
unless coordinated by the project, Portland District Operations and/or Planning, or 
CENWP Construction office through Fish Passage Operation and Maintenance Team 
(FPOM) and Fish Facility Design and Review Work Group (FFDRWG). Currently 
coordinated special operations related to research are described in Appendix A. Alternate 
actions will be considered by district and project biologists in conjunction with the 
Regional fish agencies on a case by case basis. 
 
Proposed Language: 
2.1.1. Research, non-routine maintenance, other fish related activities, and construction 
activities will not be conducted within 100' of any fishway entrance or exit, or within 50' 
of any other part of the adult fishway, or directly in, above, below, or adjacent to any 
fishway, unless coordinated by the project, Portland District Operations and/or Planning, 
or CENWP Construction office through Fish Passage Operation and Maintenance Team 
(FPOM) and Fish Facility Design and Review Work Group (FFDRWG). Currently 
coordinated special operations related to research are described in Appendix A. Alternate 
actions will be considered by district and project biologists in conjunction with the 
Regional fish agencies on a case by case basis. 
 
Reason for Change:  The space below fish ladders should be specifically identified as to 
not contain construction or other non-routine activities.  The COE should ensure that this 
modified paragraph is inserted at all projects in the FPP. 
 
Comments from others:   
USFWS- I support the following change forms. 
NOAA- Agree that this should be in all the project sections (although 
the term “adjacent” should already cover the area below the ladder) 
CRITFC- agree with. 
BPA- General: The COE should ensure that this paragraph is inserted at 
all projects in the FPP. -BPA recommends this to be placed on an FPOM 
agenda for additional discussion 
 
Record of Final Action:  approved for the 2010 FPP via email on 2/12/2010. 
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